Minutes
University Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

Tuesday, September 21, 2004
16A Leonard Hall

I. Call to Order:  3:15 PM
Present:  Carranza, Craig, Hannibal, Hoffsommer, Martin, Matsubara, Numan, Peterson, Sadler, Scandrett, Sechrist, Staszkiewicz
Excused: Orife, Soule, Wibowo
Guests:  Domaracki (Special Education and Clinical Services), Heckert (Sociology)

II. Approval of Minutes:  On a Hoffsommer/Scandrett motion, the minutes from August 31, 2004 were approved with two minor revisions.
III. Possible new programs in Special Education and in Sociology:  As described in the minutes of the September 14, 2004 meeting, the UWUCC has been asked by Dr. Joe Domaracki about the procedures for proposing a new program in Special Education for students who choose not to pursue a teaching credential.  The Department of Special Education and Clinical Services is considering a new program (BS or BA, not BSEd) for the preparation of professionals working with disability services.  There is a logical connection between such a program and the discipline of Sociology.  The two departments are discussing a collaborative model in which a major in Special Education (with concentration in the disability services) could opt to acquire a minor in Sociology and a student in Sociology could opt for a minor in Disability Services.  Additionally, Sociology would create a Disabled Services track within its major and the Special Education Department would develop a new major for non-teachers and they would each encourage dual majors.  

IV. Co-Chairs Report
Sechrist shared with the committee the concerns expressed by the Chairpersons of the Foreign Language Departments regarding the communications she (Sechrist) and Staszkiewicz had sent them about the procedure to be followed for the deletion of the language requirement in Criminology.  The Chairpersons believed that, should the Foreign Language requirement in the Department of Criminology be changed, currently enrolled students would have to abide by the current program.  The chair of Criminology and Staszkiewicz independently had communicated with the chairpersons that this would not be the case based upon our historic approach to curriculum revisions (note particularly the statement on Page 41 and the inside of the catalog). 

V.       Honors College Committee Report
No Report
VI.  
Liberal Studies Committee Report 
No Report
VII. 04 – 8 BS; Nursing/Licensed Practical Nurse track, new track

There were several editorial changes that needed to be made.  These include removing “in” nursing from the degree designation, reordering the list of liberal studies courses, and correcting a few course titles to match the catalog.  The program was conditionally approved on a Staszkiewicz/ Hoffsommer motion, pending final revisions;  Sadler abstained from the vote.
VIII.  
04 – 15 MKTG 311 Arts Marketing, new course
Several minor suggestions were made with regard to the course objectives, the course description, and the evaluation methods.  The course received conditional approval on a Martin/Scandrett motion.

IX.
 Adjourned at 4:25 PM

Respectfully submitted,
Mark J. Staszkiewicz
